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Springtime Hiking Outing


Five Rivers Environmental Education Center – Saturday June 6





Come join us at our annual hike on Saturday June 6, 2015 to the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center which is located on Game Farm Road in Delmar.


Our trail will pass through a variety of wildlife habitats and scenic views. Fields, forest and ponds are all part of the hike.


      Hiking is a very popular activity and we are looking forward to share this experience with members, students and scholars from China. There is NO FEE! We will meet promptly at 10:00 A.M. at the Center office and suggest you bring a bottle of water, insect repellent and comfortable walking shoes. Sneakers are fine. Some people will bring a hat and sun lotion, as well.


Please call Bea or Bob Swire at (518)399-7356 to let us know if you are taking the hike—if you need a ride—or if you can provide rides. We request that you leave a telephone number in case bad weather is predicted for the day. Please—NO E-MAILS!


We hope to meet past acquaintances and also make new friends. You might want to bring a camera. After the hike we may go together for pizza or ice cream. See you there!





Annual June Picnic – Sunday June 21





    Our Annual Picnic will be held at the Bethlehem Town Park located at Elm Ave, Pavilion A (small pavilion), in Delmar, NY from 12:00 PM to 4:30 PM on Sunday June 21. We Invite   all   members and   Chinese friends to join the fun and welcome  summer.








�





President's Message


 


   It has been a long, cold winter and spring. So it is so nice to finally have some nice and warm weather. This year’s Banquet was another success; good attendance and beautiful entertainment performances by talented performers. I like to thank all who volunteered, helped and attended to make this year’s banquet a successful event.    


    Two popular events, hiking and June picnic, will be held in June. I hope to see you at the events.


    I like to wish all graduating students best of luck on their future endeavors.  I wish you all have a very good and enjoyable summer!


       


                                                              


                                        Kirk





  A REMINDER — Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org� 





Kirk Huang


President  USCPFA








* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


                                    �   





April Speaker Program





�


    On Saturday April 11, a group of members and SUNY students gathered at Colonie Library to listen Richard Garrabrant’s PowerPoint talk about his experience working in China. He first gave introduction of composition of World Bank, then spoke of various projects World Bank constructed in China. He also mentioned some of the culture differences. Audience asked lots of questions. Interaction between speaker and audience was excellent! 





2015 Annual USCPFA Banquet





�


   


    On April 18th 2015 we had our annual banquet at the Capital Buffet. It was well attended and a great time for friends, old and new, to get together. 


     We had several Honorable guests including: The  Honorable John T  McDonald  III  (New   York 








Just in case it rains, we have reserved the pavilion. There will be food, friendship and games! USCPFA will provide hot dogs, buns and soda. To enhance the food, you are asked to bring a dish, salad or fruit to share. There are usually too many desserts, therefore something other than dessert would be much welcome.


   We do need to know how many are attending so that we will have enough food. So please let Kirk ( � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� or � HYPERLINK "tel:518-8139104" �518-813-9104�) know  how many of you will attend. Please also let us know if you need ride or can provide ride.





Annual Chinese Cooking Demonstration





    Our Annual Cooking Demonstration held at the Westminster Presbyterian Church on Saturday February 21, 2015 was well attended and was a great success. This year’s chefs were: Xiang Li, Janyong Zhang, Jing Chen and Lilian Lu. All four chefs made delicious dishes. All four chefs demonstrated the dishes with grace and clarity. The audience was engaging in the demonstration. A testimony to how delicious their food was the speed in which the dishes were gone! There was good conversation during the potluck lunch. If you missed it, why not attend next year, we schedule the event during the Chinese New Year Holiday.





Bowling and Pizza Party





    On Sunday Mar 22, a group of USCPFA members and visiting scholars met at Del Lanes to try out their skills at bowling, a game of rolling a heavy ball down a plank to knock down the pins at the opposite end. Some of those pins just wiggled, but would not fall. Some balls rolled a distance from the pins. But many hit their target and the  scores  continues to climb. In the end, Paul Mahar had the highest score among the men, and Shaohui Wang was runner up. Among the women, Lorraine Okeson had the highest score, and Joyce Baum was second. Then we shared pizza and fellowship in the sports bar before leaving. It was a fun afternoon for all involved.








Events





�





Andrew Wheeler (Forever Young), Samantha King and Jackie O’Brien for our American entrainment, and Lu Wang on the Erhu and Lily Dong 








Locals enjoy not only viewing the beautiful specimens that adorn the West Lake area, but also picking the seed pods and selling them. 








Sophia Tien-Hui Hsia (2nd Prize, Dragon pen holder), Jiang Lu (3rd Prize, Lion Statue), Thad Rutherford (4th Prize, Flower vase), Jie Jie , Diane Bennet’s daughter (5th Prize, Chopstick set), and Rezsin’s friends Dan Van Riper and Lynee Jackson (6th Prize, Chinese coasters). 


     For entertainment we had Peter Warren and 





� 


on the Zither (Zen) for Chinese Entertainment.  


It was a very enjoyable night and a wonderful time was had by all.





Lotus Flowers on West Lake, Hangzhou





Lotus flower is considered one of the national flowers in China.  Lotus flowers are in full bloom in June and one of the top places to see them is west Lake, Hangzhou, Zhejiang Province. Unlike in other seasons, West Lake in summer is covered with lovely water lilies, lotus flowers, and green lotus leaves. It is peaceful, sometimes with little waves ushered in by a soft wind. There is an annual Lotus flower exhibition at West Lake area. The one-month exhibition displays over 10,000 jars of lotus in over 600 varieties from China, Japan,   Thailand,   Russia   and   Australia,  etc. 


�








�


State Assemblyman), The Honorable Patricia Fahy (New York State Assemblywoman), Diana Bennet (Constituent Representative to Congressman Paul Tonko and her daughter Jie Jie), and Thad Rutherford (Chief of Staff to Assemblyman Phil Steck). All of these guests spoke at the banquet


.    Awards were given to Ann Parillo (Friendship Builder Award, for the Member who has done the most to promote US–China Friendship), Sophia Tien-Hui Hsia (Friendship Link Award, for the person or group that has done the most outside of USCPFA to promote US-China friendship) and Alyssa Decker and Benjamin Johnson (Tema Bellison Memorial Scholarship Award, as they are two worthy top area students in Chinese Culture this year).


�


The Raffle prizes were won by: Linda Chaffee (1st Prize,    Chinese   Vase of   Spring  Scene),





�





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-813-9104 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bea Swire   518-399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@gmail.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Event Updates: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" �� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Membership: Lorraine Okeson   518-237-7173 � HYPERLINK "mailto:lorraine.okeson@gmail.com" �lorraine.okeson@gmail.com�   





Events





     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org�





Quick View Calendar





Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat June 6�
Springtime Hiking Outing at Five Rivers Environmental Education Center�
Game Farm Road in Delmar �
10 AM�
1�
�
Sun June 21�
Annual June Picnic �
Pavillion A 


Bethlehem Town Park


 Elm Ave, Delmar, NY�
12PM-4:30 PM�
1�
�
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Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA


				


Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________  





Email ____________________________________________________       Circle one of the above





Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Lorraine Okeson, 10 Watervliet Ave, Cohoes, NY 12047


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Place stamp here








Type of Membership





Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40











